
December 2008 PharmPAC Meeting 
Recruitment Section 

 
Exec Section 

 
• HHS Referral Bonus Award Program proposal will be reviewed and comments will be provided to the 

PAC to approve for a response to include PHS officers and a justification.   
 

Website Update 
Given by CDR Elizabeth Girard 

 
• The website recruitment subsection is in the process of devising a posting protocol to ensure data is 

posted in a timely fashion 
 

UPOC Update 
Given by CDR Brent Hobbs 

 
• CDR Hobbs is continuing to work along with volunteers on the University Points of contact "dear 

dean” letters. The intent is to send out the letters in December once contacts have been identified for 
most of the schools. 

 
 

Student Programs Update 
Given by LCDR Christine Oliver 

 
• The November monthly message was sent out.  The topic was Readiness.  

 
 

PBKS Update 
 
• No new information to report 

 
 

PHSpharmacist.org Update 
 
• No new information to report 

 
Associate Recruiter Program Update 

 
• APha-ASP mid-year meetings are underway.  Once the meetings are completed, we intend to send 

thank you letters to all that volunteered.   


